S.C.S.O.A. Regular Meeting

Waveny House, New Canaan

Tuesday, October 15th, 2006

John Collins called the meeting to order at 7:10pm.

The minutes of the October 5th meeting were approved.  Jamie Van Acker made a motion to approve the minutes, and Joe Rio seconded the motion.

Presidents Report:

John Collins stated that the reality is real quorums seem to be available only at the first meeting and the AGM.  He suggested that going forward, we plan to bring new proposals to the first meeting and vote at the AGM.  

John reminded the group that a proposal has been made for the entire board to join CIAC.  Since this decision requires a quorum, a vote will be taken at the AGM.

John also reminded the group that he intends to form a membership committee and a technology committee.  These committees will also be formed at the AGM.

John pointed out that there have been several changes this year.  Changes include more three “man” systems,  more members joining CIAC and a SCSOA web-site.

John also stated that he feels the nominating committee plays a very important role in the organization.  They present a “leadership” slate to the board.  John would like past presidents to serve on the membership committee.

The constitution is now posted on the web-site.  John would like the board members to read the constitution and provide feed-back.  There was a question from the floor about whether the constitution allows for proxies.  

Clinic – Joe D’Ascanio:

Joe reminded the board that officials have the right to stop the clock if a team is wasting time.

Joe advised the board to remain on the field until the “hand-shake” is finished.  He also stressed the fact that the school officials must provide a safe exit for the officials.  The officials must feel “safe” before they leave the field area.

Joe advised that the board that he talked to several coaches to determine their greatest concerns.  The three concerns were as follows:


Off-sides – officials not waiting long enough to accurately determine if player is “involved in play”.


High kicks in close quarters are not being called.


High elbows on a 50/50 ball are not being called.

Assignor Report – Steve Benko:

Steve advised the group that there have been a few technical problems with the computer system.  He asked the members to decline the game on-line AND TO SEND HIM A SEPARATE EMAIL AS WELL.

Steve said the season has progressed well thus far.  There are 2 ½ weeks left in the regular season.

FCIAC’s will use a three man system.  Steve is working on getting the approval for a fourth official.

FCIAC 1st round will take place 11/1 and finals are 11/3.

Girls matches will be played at Wilton.  Boys matches will be played at Fairfield Ludlowe.

States – Steve will assign until the quarters.  CIAC will assign quarters through finals.

Semi’s and finals will utilize a three man system.

Steve asked the board to let him know if a particular game is canceled.  He may need to reassign for another game.

Steve distributed forms for sportsmanship award.  Teams will be selected at the AGM.

Board members should be prepared to pay dues at the AGM.  

The meeting was adjourned at 8:25pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Lisa R. Schanzer

Secretary

